
School Chaplain’s Update from Vicky Tyrrell  12/11/21 
Westleigh Methodist Primary School lights the way to climate action 

 
Press articles which cover this exciting project:  

Leigh Journal: 
https://www.leighjournal.co.uk/news/19706574.leigh-schoolkids-create-climate-artwork-world-leaders-take-

note/?fbclid=IwAR3HX8GFJOeLuW9M5LQLREntHFwmAf8aYhfY3nKPZAz20b_FlMTyjI0OQmQ  
https://www.thefirewithin.org.uk/projects/light-night-luke-jerram.htm 

 
Westleigh Methodist Primary School are having their artwork seen and voices heard by world leaders and 
climate experts at the upcoming COP26 summit in Glasgow. 
 
Pupils from Westleigh Methodist Primary School have contributed their artwork and voice messages to an 
interactive sculpture in Glasgow Botanical Gardens. The 20,000 piece artwork is called “Moths To A Flame” 
and is intended to highlight both the need for greener energy sources and the impact that humanity is having 
on biodiversity. 
 
School chaplain Vicky Tyrrell said “We are all aware of the sobering facts of climate change and the 
emergency situation we face. But we also understand how the power to change the situation is in our hands, 
by making changes to our own lives and by speaking truth to those who can make international lasting 
change. It’s so important that the COP26 participants hear what our children and our community have to 
say.”  
 
As well as the Glasgow sculpture, Westleigh Methodist have made their own mini-version which is currently 
on display at school for the duration of COP26 and will then travel to Pennington Flash to accompany Luke 
Jerram’s stunning “Gaia” Earth sculpture. QR technology means viewers of the sculpture will also be able to 
hear the children’s messages and add their own.  
 
Westleigh Headteacher Karen Chadwick said “The children have loved being part of this COP26 art project. 
We have dedicated learning time right across school to develop a greater understanding of climate action 
and the children are thrilled that their art work has sent a joint message to global leaders, a huge 
achievement. Our children have learned that their voice matters and they can make a difference in our world 
by being courageous advocates.” 
 
Y1 teacher Amy Hilton added “We are looking forward to seeing our sculpture on display at Pennington Flash 
alongside British artist Luke Jerram, especially as we have all seen his amazing artwork on TV as part of the 
COP26 coverage. It shows how people from all walks of life can work together for climate action” 
 
The children’s moths were carefully made from plastic waste generated in an average week between the 
schools and the pupil’s homes. This creative process has provoked thinking and discussion about other ways 
to further reduce, re-use, and recycle. 
 
Luke Jerram’s “Gaia” and Westleigh Methodist’s “Moths To A Flame” can be viewed between Fri 19th - Sun 
28th Nov as part of Wigan Council’s Light Night. During the day it is open access, but after dark when the 
sculptures are lit, the free event is ticket only  
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/luke-jerram-at-pennington-flash-tickets-194512310557  
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